City Hall Fayette, Alabama December 22, 2020

A regular meeting of the City Council of the City of Fayette met at 5:00 o'clock, p.m. on December 22, 2020, in the Council Chambers of the City Hall.

Upon roll call the following were found to be present: Mayor Rod Northam, Councilmembers Virettia L. Whiteside, Eddy Campbell, Tommy Williams, Aliska Hughes-Monroe and Jerry Nichols. Also present were City Clerk Dawn Clapp, City Attorney Dale Lawrence, Police Chief Danny Jenkins, Park & Recreation Director Lance Holliman and Fire Chief Shannon Taylor.

The opening prayer was given by Miracle Bailey, a 1<sup>st</sup> grade student at Fayette Elementary School. She also led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mayor Rod Northam announced a quorum was present and the meeting was open for the transaction of business.

#### APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Councilmember Nichols moved the minutes of the meeting held on December 8, 2020, be approved. Upon the motion being seconded by Councilmember Campbell, it was unanimously approved.

### PUBLIC HEARING ON ALCOHOL LICENSE

Mayor Northam stated this was the day and time set for the public hearing on the alcohol license application of Spirit Food Mart. No one appeared in opposition to the granting of the license.

#### RESOLUTION 2020-14

Mayor Northam presented Resolution 2020-14 to the Council for their consideration. Resolution 2020-14 is as follows:

# RESOLUTION 2020-14 A RESOLUTION GRANTING AN ALCOHOL LICENSE TO HEENAK, LLC,

BE IT RESOLVED, by the City Council of the City of Fayette, Alabama, as follows:

That the application by Heenak, LLC, doing business as Spirit Food Mart, located at 1705 Gordo Road SW, 35555 for the following types of alcohol license:

050 - Retail Beer - Off Premises Consumption Only

070 - Retail Table Wine - Off Premises Consumption Only

be and is hereby approved.

ADOPTED AND APPROVED by the City Council of the City of Fayette, Alabama, on this 22<sup>nd</sup> day of December, 2020.

	Mayor	
ATTEST:		
City Clerk		

Councilmember Nichols moved that Resolution 2020-14 be adopted. Upon being seconded by Councilmember Williams, the same was unanimously adopted.

## SPEED BUMP ON 2<sup>nd</sup> AVENUE NE

Mr. Charlie Wilson spoke concerning the need for a speed bump on 2<sup>nd</sup> Avenue NE near Guthrie Smith Park. Mr. Wilson stated he was wanting to do this for the kids in the neighborhood. He said Black Street (9<sup>th</sup> Street NW) had two speed bumps and there were more kids on his street. He stated kids were being protected in other neighborhoods with speed bumps but not his.

Mayor Northam reported the City performed a speed study and a traffic count during December 11, 2020, to December 14, 2020, and during that time 2,113 cars travelled the street.